




 

Carolyn J. Scarinza 
John A. Scarinza 
5226 SW 20th Place 

Cape Coral, FL 33914 
Tel. 239/542-5066 

 
 
 
November 5, 2010 
 
Commissioner George Bald 
NH Department of Resources and Economic Development  
P.O. Box 1856 
Concord, NH 03302-1856 
 
Dear Commissioner Bald: 
 
Re: 50 Year Sunset Clause   
 
Thank you for this opportunity to express our concerns relative to the termination date of 
our lease on Lake Umbagog. Unfortunately, we are not within driving distance to attend 
this meeting, but we would like to have our letter as part of the public hearing record. 
 
We purchased our cottage in l981 and at the time Boise Cascade Paper Co. held the lease 
on the land the cottage is situated on. After leasing for several years and doing extensive 
remodeling, we contacted Boise Cascade Paper Co. representatives and requested that we 
be allowed to purchase the land we were leasing. The reply we received stated that the 
land was not for sale but that our lease was not in jeopardy. Shortly thereafter, much to 
our surprise, the land was sold to the State of New Hampshire to be included as part of 
the Wildlife Refuge. This was a done deal without our having the opportunity to  
purchase the land  and without the courtesy of  being given a notice as to what was in the 
works. To add insult to injury, the State then provided new leases with a termination date 
at which time we must hand over our cottage without any remuneration. At that time, all 
our hard work and monetary investment in improving the property for our own benefit as 
well as that of our heirs will be lost . It was our intention to have future generations enjoy 
the Lake and make their own memories there as we have done for the past 29 years.  
   
   
There are six occupied cottages located in the section of the cove our cottage occupies. 
Some of these cottages including ours go back over fifty years as they were part of  the 
original Camp Gordon summer cottages and a very integral part of the local history of 
Lake Umbagog.   Three of the six cottages are on leased property and three are privately 
owned property. When our leases are terminated, the privately owned cottages will  
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remain. Therefore, what will the State gain by evicting those of us who have leases?  
Also, what harm is going to come to the Lake by letting the leaseholders remain?  There 
are also many other cottages that will remain in other areas of the Lake because they are 
also privately owned.  We take pride in maintaining our property and you could say that 
we are a civilian management group since we have a vested interest in keeping the area 
inviting to the wildlife. Just this past summer, there was a loon nesting site in our cove 
and several times we and our neighbors had to tell kayakers to stay away from the area 
that was cordoned off as they were headed into the area without paying attention to the 
barriers.  
 
We could go on and on about the positive benefits of leaseholders being on the lake but 
in the interest of keeping this letter as short as possible, we simply request that you repeal 
the 50 year sunset clause attached to our  lease. The people in Nash Stream were afforded 
this change and we would appreciate the same consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Carolyn J. Scarinza 
 
 
 
John A. Scarinza 

 
































































